
Important Changes to 
Privacy Rules for your 
Health Information
In 2019, Rochester RHIO will include 
specially protected substance use and 
behavioral health care data (SAMHSA, 
Part 2) in its health information exchange, 
along with other healthcare records. 
Making this information available will help 
provide patient care teams with a more 
complete picture of a patient’s health.

WHAT IS SAMHSA, PART 2 DATA?   
The Substance Abuse and Mental Health 
Services Administration (SAMHSA) is a 
federal agency under the U.S. Department 
of Health and Human Services. SAMHSA, 
or Part 2, data is a term that applies to any 
service received at a federally-funded 
facility or clinic for the treatment of a 
substance use disorder or behavioral 
health care. 



Disclaimer: This information is being provided as guidance only. It is not a 
substitute for seeking legal counsel or advice.

WHAT DOES THIS MEAN FOR ME?

—  Patients give written consent for each 
provider they wish to have access to 
their health information through 
Rochester RHIO; in some instances, 
this consent may provide access 
across an entire health or hospital 
system (if that system is deemed a 
single entity).

—  If you have signed a consent form, 
providers can access your records 
through Rochester RHIO and they can 
view your health information, including 
specially protected Part 2 substance 
use and behavioral health care data.

—  Patients have control over which 
providers are able to see their data. If 
a patient wishes to know where they’ve 
provided consent, patients may 
request an audit report. 

—  Patients have the option to sign a new 
consent form and affirm or decline 
consent to any provider. For more 
information on consent choices, go to 
rochesterrhio.org.

Questions? Learn more at rochesterrhio.org 
or contact the Rochester RHIO Support 
Center at 877-865-RHIO (7446).


